
Wonderings
Wooranna Park’s

Wednesday 13 November 2024

Hi everyone,
Firstly, I would like to extend a big thank you for all the 
community support that went into our Colour Run on Friday 
afternoon.  This extends from ensuring your child had a 
white t-shirt, to our helpers that filled more bottles, our set 
up and pack up team on Friday (Matt, Cassie and Susan) 
and of course, our sprayers!  You were all amazing and 
helped to contribute to a brilliant community event, that all 
our students LOVED!  Check out the photo gallery.

I would also like to extend a big congratulations to those students who 
attended our intensive swimming program last week.  They did a great 
job with their water safety skills, alongside the independence they 
developed in getting themselves ready, before and after each session.  
Thank you to all the families who have supported their child to be 
organised for this swimming program     .

A big thank you to Odelia who has coordinated our 
Scholastic Book Club each month this year!  We have 
appreciated you taking the time to process our orders 
and then allocate them to the students once delivered. 
Last month was our final Book Club so stay tuned for 
2025!

School Supervision Hours
Please note that our school grounds are supervised by school staff at the following times:

● Before school from 8:30am to 8:50am  
● Throughout recess and lunch
● After school from 3:30pm to 3:45pm.

Students arriving prior to 8:30am must remain in Breakfast 
Club, regardless of if they are eating breakfast or not.

The school grounds are not supervised outside of the above 
times.

I would also like to share that the park opposite the school, is 
not supervised by staff before or after school.  While I respect 
that some families use this area as a meeting place, it is 
important to understand that children must be supervised by
an adult in this Council area.

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/page/76


Parent Payments for 2025
Wooranna Park Primary School is looking forward to another great 
year of learning and teaching and I would like to advise you of the 
Voluntary Financial Contributions schedule for 2025. 

Schools provide students with free instruction to fulfil the standard 
curriculum requirements and we want to assure you that all contributions 
are voluntary.  Your ongoing financial support ensures that our school can 
enhance the learning experiences for all students beyond the mandated curriculum. 

We want to thank you for all your support, whether that is through your voluntary 
contributions, fundraising or volunteering your time.  This has made a difference to our 
school and the programs we can offer.

Within our school, your financial support has enabled us to offer special curriculum 
experiences, additional resources for learning oppournities, as well as school buildings 
and ground maintenance and enhancements.

Please refer to the Parent Contribution Arrangements for 2025, either on the following 
pages or via our website which includes an overview of the Department of Education's 
Parent Payment Policy, for further details.

In 2025, all classroom supplies will be provided directly to the classrooms in bulk. 
Teachers will distribute stationery and other supplies to the students as needed.

Online payments can be made via XUNO (Events and Fees) from 22 January 2025 or 
alternatively the school will be open as of 28 January 2025 to receive Parent 
Contributions.

After School Care in 2025
Sadly, we have been informed that Village OSHC, our Outside 
School Hours Care provider, will be no longer continuing at 
Wooranna Park and will withdraw from their commitments at the 
end of 2024.  As such, we are now inviting tenders for the Outside 
School Hours Service contract to commence from the beginning of 
2025, for five years.  Once a new tender has been finalised we will 
communicate with you as to the process for enrolling your child/ren 
into this service.  I do strongly encourage families to use this service in 2025 so that it is 
viable for our new organisation, plus your kids will love it too!

Kind regards,
Amanda Ellaby

Executive Principal

Please take note that Friday 20 December is last day of the 
school year.  Students will be dismissed at 1:30pm so you 
will need to plan for this earlier time to pick up your 
child/children from school.

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2025_parent_contributions_schedule11.10.24.pdf
https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/page/23/Parent-Contributions


STEM This term we are focusing on the Engineering Design 
Process. So far, we have Asked, Researched and Imagined 
solutions to our design project. Currently, we are in the 
Planning and Creating stage across all year levels. 

The Prep students are making 
toys, and the Grade 1/2 students 
are creating simple machines 
that need to make humans lives 
easier.

The 3/4 students have been testing to see if materials are conductors or 
insulators to build an Esky out of recycled materials.

The 5/6 students have 
been learning about 
what makes up a Circuit. 
They have built solar 
powered vehicle kits and 
are now collaborating on 
the design of their own 
renewable energy 
powered vehicles.

SHARING OUR           OF LEARNING



SHARING OUR         OF LEARNING

In the Grade 3/4 Unit
….Colour Run

On Friday November 1st, the
3/4 students participated in
the Colour Run! The day was
filled with laughter, energy,

and vibrant clouds of colour
as everyone ran and
celebrated together.

It was a memorable day of
joy and colour, leaving

everyone with big smiles
and colourful memories!

Maths
 The 3/4s have been exploring how to collect 

and represent data in meaningful ways.

We conducted a fun activity where we collected
data on the colours of cars passing by on

Carlton Road. After gathering our information,
we created bar graphs to visually represent our
findings. It was exciting to see our data come to

life. We discovered that white was the most
common car colour on the road!

Writing
In our writing unit, we’ve been working on
creating engaging narratives using the

D.A.D.S. strategy: Dialogue, Action, 
Description, and Show Don’t Tell.

This approach helps us bring our
stories to life by making our

characters’ actions and emotions
vivid and realistic. By combining
these elements, our narratives
become more immersive, and 
captivating for our readers.



Kid's With Courage -

Seasons For Growth -

Drumming for Resilience -

Unlimited -



VOLUNTARY FINANCIAL CONTRIBUTIONS









A few posts have been put up on our website over the past week.  Please make sure you 
visit the home page and scroll down to catch up.

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/

FACEBOOK AND WEBSITE

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/


Each week our classes earn points during their Specialists' class by:

▪ using good manners (respect). 

▪ keeping our body parts to ourselves and respecting others personal 
space (safe). 

▪ looking after the classroom and school equipment (responsible). 

The class with the most points hosts Puggles for the week…and if a class 
wins Puggles three times then they will get a pizza party!

Congratulations to Prep A, 3/4B, 5/6A, 1/2B, 3/4C and 5/6C

for being our grades of the week in the last fortnight!

GRADES OF THE WEEK







Just a reminder that all students and staff are expected to wear a named, broad 
brimmed navy-blue hat during any outside activities from the beginning of Term Four, 
until the end of April.

Teachers on play support will be reminding students that No Hat makes for No Play.  
Students without an approved hat will be directed to remain in a shaded area.

Wooranna Park Primary School encourages all staff and students to apply SPF50 or 
SPF50+ broad-spectrum, water-resistant sunscreen daily whenever UV levels reach 3 
and above.  Sunscreen should be applied at least 20 minutes before going outdoors and 
reapplied every two hours (or more frequently if sweating or swimming). 

Students and staff are encouraged to bring their own SPF50 or SPF50+ broad-spectrum, 
water-resistant sunscreen to school. 

SUNSMART REMINDER



Orange Short Sleeve 

Polo Shirts
Navy Blue 

Bomber Jacket

Navy Blue tracksuit 

pants/full length 

leggings No Jeans

Navy Blue Rugby or 

Gaberdine Shorts/Skort
Navy Blue Hat

Socks –

White, Black, Navy

Gloves and Scarves 

(White, Black, Navy)

The following items are not permitted as a part of our uniform:

Jewellery Long Earrings Nail Polish Make-Up

Summer Dress

Orange Long Sleeve

Polo Shirt

The wearing of school uniform is compulsory at Wooranna Park Primary School.
For our full uniform, please see the school website. All our uniform pieces can be
purchased at PSW, Unit 1, 9-11 South Link, Dandenong South, 3157

Sport Shoes or Black Shoes

Please clearly label all clothing items including shoes.

Navy Blue 

Windcheater

UNIFORM REQUIREMENTS



NEW UNIFORM ITEM



If you have a child who will be starting Prep in 2025, please visit or call the 
Office to organise an interview with one of our leadership members.  
This process helps us to get to know your little one in support of their 
transition to school. 
If you know of a family who is wanting to join the Wooranna Park community 
in 2025, please encourage them to call the Office to organise a school tour. 
 
Details about the 2025 Prep enrolment process can be found on our website 
at https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/page/12/Enrolment

FUTURE ENROLMENTS

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/page/12/Enrolment


CURRICULUM DAYS

The last day of Term Four 
is Friday 20 December.  

School finishes at 1:30pm.

STUDENT SUPERVISION
Please note that our school grounds are
supervised by school staff at the following 
times:

● Before school from 8:30am to 9am
● Throughout recess and lunch
● After school from 3:30pm to 3:40pm.

Our gates are locked each afternoon at 
3:45pm.  Students in the school grounds after 
this time will be cared for at VillageOHSC at 
the family’s expense.  

The school grounds are not supervised outside 
of the above times.

It is important that families understand that
the park, opposite the school, is not supervised 
by staff before or after 
school. 

While some families use this 
area as a meeting place, 
please know that children 
must be supervised by an 
adult, as per the Greater 
Dandenong Council’s 
direction.

Wooranna Park Primary School recognises 
the importance of the partnership between 
schools and families to support student 
learning, engagement and wellbeing. 

Your child’s teacher will offer you a range of 
opportunities to communicate with them 
including:

✓ XUNO
✓ School diary
✓ Formal meetings
✓ Before/After school chats

If you do not have access to XUNO please 
contact our school Office and find out how 
you can obtain it as XUNO will be used several 
times each week, so we want 
everyone to have access.

COMMUNICATION

CONTACT DETAILS
It is very important the school has your most 
current emergency contact telephone details,  
home and e-mail address.

If you change telephone details or home and 
e-mail address at any point, we ask that you 
update the school with your accurate contact 
details as soon as possible.

BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast is available for all 
students from 8:15am.

بسیار مهم است شماره تماس اضطراری و ٓادرس دقیق 
خانه شما

را ما در مکتب داشته باشیم.

فن اگر شما شماره تلیفون یا ٓادرس خود را تفیر میدهید لط
هر چه

زودتر مکتب را اطالع دهید

Please like our Facebook page.  This page will 
be used by the school to inform families and 
the public of events and updates at the school.  
Feedback and discussion with parents/carers 
are welcome, but the school will not use 
Facebook for this purpose.  

Please contact the school directly if you wish 
to discuss matters, as per our communication 
process. 
 
Only this Facebook page 
is endorsed by the Principal.  
Any other Facebook pages 
are not officially authorised 
representatives of the school.

FACEBOOK

IMPORTANT DETAILS

https://www.facebook.com/WoorannaParkPrimarySchool
https://www.facebook.com/WoorannaParkPrimarySchool


MOBILE DEVICES
In line with the Department of Education’s 
Mobile Phone policy, all phones brought to 
school must be switched off and stored 
securely in the front Office, during the school 
day.

A mobile phone is a telephone with access to a 
cellular (telecommunication) system, with or 
without a physical connection to a network. 
For the purpose of this policy, “mobile phone” 
refers to mobile phones and any device that 
may connect to or have a similar functionality 
to a mobile phone, such as a smartwatch. 

If a student is not complying with this mobile 
phone policy, we will be required to follow a 
process in accordance with our 
existing student engagement 
polices.

Subway lunch orders are 
available each Friday.  
There is a pre-ordering 
system and orders must 
be placed via XUNO by 
4pm each Tuesday for 
the Friday’s lunch.  

Late orders cannot be 
accepted.

SAFETY

It takes a village to raise a child and we are 
yours!  Village OSHC partners with schools 
Australia-wide to keep children safe and happy 
outside school hours as parents/carers work or 
study.  In our care, children make new friends, 
build on old friendships, get exercise, eat 
healthy food, embrace their imagination and 
have loads of fun in a safe and respectful 
environment.

Our after-school care program is run by Village 
OSHC. They operate After School Care from 
3.30pm to 6pm, Tuesday to Thursday. 

All families are strongly encouraged to register 
their child/ren for VillageOSHC as it is free to 
enrol and while you are under no obligation to 
use this service it does provide support for you 
in the event of an emergency.  Plus, our students 
love attending this service!  For information 
about this program, please contact this service 
directly at https://villageoshc.com.au/

For Term One and 
Four, we wear our 

named, broad 
brimmed, navy-

blue hat at all 
times when 

outside.

SUNSMART

OUT OF HOURS SCHOOL CARE LUNCH ORDERS
Village OSHC provides 
Outside School Hours 
Care at Wooranna Park 
Primary School

MORE IMPORTANT DETAILS

All bike and scooter riders are required to 
wear a bike helmet in Victoria.  

Approved helmets have the Australian 
Standards Mark TM (AS/NZS 2063) and will be 
marked as suitable for cycling.

Children under the age of 12 
may ride on footpaths, as can 
a supervising adult. They are 
required to give way to 
pedestrians and to wheel their 
bicycles over pedestrian and 
children’s crossings.

Also, by law everyone 
must wear a seat belt 
when travelling in a 
car in Australia

https://www.vic.gov.au/mobile-phones-schools
https://villageoshc.com.au/






COME AND TRY 

PICKLEBALL

Every Tuesday, 5pm-7pm

12 November - 3 December

Lois Twohig Tennis Courts
80 Carlton Road, Dandenong North



A LL A G E S A N D SKILLS

EXPERT COACHES

EQUIPMENT PROVIDED
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Melbourne Cup 
Day - No School

Term 4 2024
Keep this handy calendar on your fridge for upcoming events at school. 
Check XUNO, visit our website, or follow our Facebook page as this 
calendar is subject to changes.

Gala Day (5/6s)

Whole School 
Assembly @  2:40pm

Student Advisory 
Meeting

(Elected Leaders)

School Council @ 6pm

2025 Prep Transition 
(2:30-3:15pm)

Whole School 
Assembly @  2:40pm

Swimming Program (4 days)

2025 Prep Transition 
(2:30-3:15pm)

2025 Prep Transition 
(2:30-3:15pm)

Student Advisory 
Meeting

(Elected Leaders)

School Council @ 6pm

Whole School 
Assembly @  2:40pm

Pyjama Day
(Gold Coin Donation)

Curriculum Day
No students at 

school

2025 Prep Transition 
(Dari speaking families

2:30-3:15pm)

Christmas Stall
Grade Six 

Graduation 

Year 6 > 7 State 
Transition Day

Meet your 2025 Teacher!

Class End of 
Year Parties

Student reports 
available on XUNO

Golden Assembly

Don’t forget your 
school, sun smart hat!

First day of 
Term Four

Team Time @  2:40pm

First Aid Incursion
(All students)

9795 2007
www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au

Download the XUNO Family app from Google Play or 
iOS app store to receive notifications to your phone of 
upcoming events, and notices!

Whole School 
Colour Run @  2:40pm

Student Advisory 
Forum

(Elected Leaders)

Dental Van onsite

Move and Groove 
@ 2:15pm 

(Prep and 5/6s)

Move and Groove 
@ 2:15pm 

(1/2s and 3/4s)
Community Helper 

Morning Tea @ 10:50am

Last Day of Term
1:30pm finish

Whole School Novelty 
Sports Carnival

(Wear your 
House Colours)

for the Day
(Elected Students)

2025 House Leader 
Elections

(Due by 4pm today!)

Last day to order a 
sausage sizzle lunch!

Cranbourne Botanical 
Gardens excursion

(3/4s)

Swimming 
closes today!

Year 5/6 Big Day Out

RACV Road 
Safety incursion

(P-2)

Maths Competition
(Elected 5/6 

Students)

Maths Competition
(Elected 5/6 

Students)

Cranbourne Botanical 
Gardens excursion

(1/2s)

STEM Camp @ 
Lyndale SC

(5s)

Whole School 
Colour Run @  2:40pm

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WoorannaParkPrimarySchool
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